



Dear Parents and Carers of Stage 3

It is with great disappointment that I have to announce the cancellation of our school camp to Youthworks Koolona and Waterslea on 11-13 August 2021.

When the first cases popped up in Sydney at the end of last term, I held my breath and crossed everything that it would not amount to what it unfortunately has. With the announcement yesterday of the lockdown extension and the restrictions extended to 30 July, our camp is simply not a possibility. Unfortunately Youthworks have no dates available to offer us in Term 4.

Whilst this is bitterly disappointing, it is the unfortunate reality of living through this time of the COVID-19 pandemic and the uncertainty it brings. We will keep searching for possible excursions for Term 4 as we would love to provide our Stage 3 students with something. I must admit that I cannot promise anything at present due to the ever changing COVID-19 situation, however, I would like you to know that we are hoping to find something for Term 4. Hopefully the situation in NSW will be greatly improved by then.

All camp payments will be refunded to families at our earliest convenience. We will communicate when this process is complete.

Kind regards

Emma Phillips

Assistant Principal | Stage 3 Supervisor